

# NEWSLETTER

MARCH 2005

Volume 5 Number 3

### INTERNATIONAL NETWORK OF PRODUCTIVE SCHOOLS >

# **INEPS** MEETING IN PARIS



Dear Bret.

I send you some news and photos from Paris where we had the INEPS meeting for the EU programme "EUROPLE".

After the first submission of EUROPLE last year and the comments of the EU experts for a better edition, some of the INEPS partners gathered

again together in Paris between 17 and 22 January 2005. The invitation was attended by our OPEC Colleagues - Jussi and Juha - Coordinators of the project and the host Wolfang Molitor made again his best offering the premises of the Lycee Autogere de Paris for our meeting.

Jussi and Juha from OPEC (Finland), Heike and Wolfgang from IPLE, Katrin and Christine from Jean Peajet School (Berlin), Nikos from the Technical School Makarios (Cyprus) and Angela from PROTASI - (Greece) worked together and formulated the new "EUROPLE" application for the training of teachers in P.L.

We hope this time the application will be successful for the benefit of INEPS and Productive Learning.

And as the EUROPLE team was walking in the streets of Paris... Mark Bashmakov appeared!!! How small is the world... or how big is INEPS... Angela.

#### A MESSAGE FROM GUN NILSSON

Hi all INEPS friends and colleagues!

The INEPS year 2004 is finished and it is time to sum it up.

As secretary I am going to write the ANNUAL REPORT for the last year. Since the INEPS tree was planted in Spain at the last Congress a whole lot of events have taken and will take place. You have read about them all in the Newsletter, which has come out every month: duming the year; -IPLE seminar in Hein ola:

- -INEPS Congress in Moscowin April 2005.
- Proposal of renewed statutes
- -Anewinformative leaflet under construction
- A book on INEPS and PL is planned and started
- -The INEPS cru-list is updated
- -the members have been welcomed.

This work which has been done among the members during the last year is really something to be happyand proud of. These words from me are a request to make the annual report even more vivid and a document where we give each other new ideas about the benefits of an international network. What did we achieve, what did we do for the kids in our schools and projects, how did we as teachers and staff benefit from the international network of productive schools. Please send me small notes from your country and/or school telling about profitable contacts within the network; projects, youth exchanges, staff exchanges.... - all your thoughts about the possibilities in our international Until soon, dearfriends, network.

My e-mail address is; gun.nilsson@ineps.com

Besides the request above I send you all the best from NEW YORK CITY.

I am here on holidays with my grown up kids.

Look at the lovely pictures from a snowy New York and cozy meetings with Bret and Alan.

Besides number two-yesterday I met with some friends, sailors from a boat club up the Hudson river. Who knows, next time it will be possible to visit the Statue of Liberty in a private yacht. Dreams are wonderful, aren't they.

Love and warm greetings from Gun Nilsson, secretary.



# REMINDER

THE 17TH CONGRESS OF INEPS IN MOSCOW **APRIL 23RD TO APRIL 29TH, 2005** 

Dead line for Registration Forms -March 21, 2005

Please send Congress Registration Forms before March 21, 2005 By e-mail: ineps-congress@mail.ru the Center for Students' Social-Professional Self-Determination of Institute of Contents and Forms of Training of Russian Academy of Education.

